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Telford Methodist Circuit 

Newsletter   

10th April 2025 

 
Methodist Church in Britain apologises for those hurt or abused in                                  

Mother and Baby homes   
 

The Methodist Church in Britain is issuing a formal apology to anyone who has been hurt or 
abused in any of the Mother and Baby homes that it was responsible for in the past. Read the 
full apology below. 
  
If you have been affected in any way through experiences related to any Home, and would like 
to speak with someone, please make contact with the Safeguarding team in the Methodist 
Church, who work with victims and survivors of abuse. If you wish to remain anonymous this will 
be respected. 
 
Phone: +44 (0) 20 7467 5189 
Email: Safeguarding@methodistchurch.org.uk 
 
Methodist Church in Britain apologises for those hurt or abused in Mother and Baby homes - The 
Methodist Church  
 
The Methodist Church apology in relation to Mother and Baby Homes and forced adoptions 

Part of the mission of the Methodist Church in the 20th century was to work with single mothers 
who did not have others to support them. The aim of the Church (which no longer runs any 
homes) was to offer compassion and care. But we are deeply saddened and ashamed that    
some mothers who lived in these Homes, and some children who started their lives there, have 
shared with us that they experienced poor or abusive care and were denied control and decision 
making over their own lives. For decades these institutions operated under our oversight, and 
many             vulnerable individuals, we have been told, were subjected to harsh conditions,               
neglect and abuse. We deeply regret any pain and trauma which may have been caused by             
our actions and the systemic failures that allowed such injustice to occur. 

We are grateful that women who spent time in some of the Homes have been willing to step               
forward and share their experiences with us. We hope that this might encourage more women      
to come forward so we can offer ongoing support. 

We recognise the profound impact these experiences have had on survivors and their families 
and we are committed to supporting the healing process and ensuring that such injustices are 
never repeated. 

To those who were affected, we offer our sincerest apologies. 

https://www.methodist.org.uk/about/news/apology-mother-and-baby-homes/?fbclid=IwY2xjawJiGk9leHRuA2FlbQIxMQABHhcxW-aFhV7l-1mtC4u65QRdxUIgzy7hbRE9_yOZwmKg0ZS8DPNPERgU5taL_aem_DuQAzb2-XRB2p4f-3zH4cg
https://www.methodist.org.uk/about/news/apology-mother-and-baby-homes/?fbclid=IwY2xjawJiGk9leHRuA2FlbQIxMQABHhcxW-aFhV7l-1mtC4u65QRdxUIgzy7hbRE9_yOZwmKg0ZS8DPNPERgU5taL_aem_DuQAzb2-XRB2p4f-3zH4cg
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Southall Hall High School visited Dawley Christian Centre today. 

 

We've had a lovely morning today (10/4/25)... Southall Hall High School, 
which is a school for children with special educational needs came to join 

us this morning. They brought with them a generous gift of food for our 
food bank. They also came to hear the Easter story told by our minister 
Rev. Nik Wooller, which was told in a very exciting way... using a recipe 
for Rocky Road chocolate. A good time had by all. We look forward to 

them coming back to see us in the future  
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John Fletcher of Madeley Primary School Update from Julie Tomlinson,  
Methodist School Worker 

 

Since Christmas I have been working in school on Mondays and occasional Fridays and continue 
my ministry to the SEND hub children through music and song. They all look forward to that as do 
I,  as it is extremely rewarding. The children are non-verbal but respond in different ways to the 
music . Last Monday we rocked along to ‘We have a King who rides a donkey’ and ‘Our God is a 
great Big God’ which went down well. It’s also good to encourage and support the dedicated staff 
who do so much for the children. 

 

Weekly visits to Reception class have gone well this last term and we have been learning               
about Jesus and being kind to one another. We thought about Lent and how Jesus faced hard 
challenges in the desert, but He never gave up. 

 

In the other classes we have made ‘Lent Bags’ with the children. This has been quite an                                  
endeavour. We made 75 bags with yr 3 and 4 in one session! The discussions arising from these 
sessions have been incredible and the children asked some very interesting and thoughtful        
questions. The bags are designed to help with prayer and focussing through Lent and the                      
children get to take them home. In each bag certain items are placed to enable private thought 
and prayer. 

 

The small STONE represents the stones Jesus was tempted to turn into bread. We hold the 
stone in our hand and remember how He said bread was not as important as the Word of God. 

The TEARDROP is when we feel sad about something or someone and we can look at it and 
pray about this. God is always listening. 

The ROSE PETAL helps us remember Mary the mother of Jesus and give thanks for all people 
who show us love as a mother would. 

The COMPOST and SEED :  As we plant the seed, we ask that God would grow the seed of 
Faith in our own hearts. 

The WOODEN CROSS :  As we hold the cross, we thank Jesus for dying for us and rising again 
and giving us a way 
to God. 

 

Each child is given 
a paper bag to  
decorate, and we 
had some beautiful 
designs. I would 
ask you to pray that 
God speaks to 
these children in 
their quiet moments 
at home.  

 

On Friday 4
th
 April 

the Prayer Garden 
was dedicated ( Jo 
Kudlacik was able 
to attend )  and we 
had an Easter ser-
vice at St Michaels. 
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STAY n PRAY continues and is now a regular event on Monday lunchtimes as are the Bible 
meditations at Breaktimes. There is a good number of children attending and we are following 
the church year. Learning what it is to be a disciple has been our theme. Each week we make 
our crafts, chat, and sing and sometimes pray. The opportunity for prayer is always offered. I 
( or Mrs S my helper )  usually read from the Bible as the children are colouring or crafting. The 
Yr 6 group of children ( 5) have grown in faith and commitment and are now thinking about         
moving on to their respective secondary schools. They would all love me to go with them!! so 
my prayer is that there is a Christian presence for these children who so appreciate an oasis in 
their week. Wouldn’t it be wonderful to have a Christian support worker in every school!! 

 

Health wise, my leg continues to play up and it can be too painful to drive. These polymyalgia 
flare ups are annoying!  Please remember me and all the children and staff at J F in your                 
prayers. Its such a privilege to share Gods love with them. Thank you for your interest and              
Happy Easter to all! 

 

God Bless 

 

Julie 
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Lawley Summer Pop-ups Planning.  

As part of our Circuit project in Lawley we 
would like to run a series of pop-up events 
over the summer. These might include              
outdoor coffee mornings, crafts, arts and              
a harvest festival.  

If you would like to be involved in              
planning and delivering these events 
please come to a meeting at Wellington 
Methodist Church on Tuesday 6th May                   
at 19:30.  

We are looking to garner creative ideas     
and willing hands from across the                   
Circuit.  

Look forward to seeing you  

John Parkin (Local Lay Pastor - Project Coordinator) 

 

Circuit Sing!  

A chance for anyone and everyone in the circuit to get                    
together to learn some of the newer/less familiar songs                  
in Singing the Faith. 

It's at Donnington Methodist Church on Wednesday April 23rd 
from 7.00 - 9.00pm 

There'll be refreshments, and a retiring collection for     Chris-
tian Aid 

All are welcome. 

Circuit Children and Young People Growth Group - Thursday 8th May.  

   

There will be a meeting for all those involved in work amongst Children and Young People. The meeting 
will be held at Dunwell Methodist Church on Thursday 8th May. It will start at 19:30 and will finish by 
21:00.  

There will be some general discussion about opportunities for working together across the Circuit. 
There are some specific points on the agenda including:  

• Circuit Summer Youth Event 

• Plans for attending 3Generate 

Appointment of Children and Young People Worker 

If you are aware of anything else that needs adding to the agenda please let John Parkin know 
(john@telfordmeth.org.uk). John will be chairing the meeting on behalf of the Circuit Leadership Team.  

mailto:john@telfordmeth.org.uk
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Dear All, 

Cartway Church is holding a soup lunch on the following dates:  Friday April 
25th and Friday May 30th from 12.00 - 2.00pm. 

There is no charge but we will be grateful for donations which will go to sup-
port a Ghanaian Community Health Project. 

Everyone is welcome and we look forward to seeing you at any of the times. 

The soup will be served upstairs, in the church. 

Blessings to all, 

Ruth 

God of justice, 
open our ears to hear as you do, 
open our hearts to care as you do, 
open our lips to speak as you do, 
that we may offer our voices 
for those who are silenced, 
whatever their language, land or lot, 
and so may your will be done, 
on earth as in heaven. Amen.  
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We are excited to share our theme for Lent 2025, 'Soul 
Food'  
 
In the wilderness, Jesus reminded us that people don’t 
live by bread alone. Each week during Lent 2025, we’ll          
reflect on what sustains us, based on the lectionary                
Gospel passage for Sunday.  
 

 

Lent 2025: Soul Food - The Methodist Church  

What role does music play in 
your journey of discipleship? 
Music has a significant impact 
for many of us, and through 
this week's theme of Soul 
Songs, we're exploring all the 
ways our souls are nourished 
by musical expression. 

 
Your Soul Food journey continues with to-

day’s Bible Study video, hosted by Tim Baker 

– a local preacher in the Aire and Calder                

Circuit.  

 

Tim and friends Emma and Kerry are looking at Luke 19:28-40 and thinking about the theme of Soul Songs. 

You might like to read this passage before you watch the conversation below. 

Please click on the link below: 

Bible Study - Week 6: Luke 19:28-40 | Soul Food  

As we approach Palm Sunday, we pray 

that God, the bringer of peace, and       

worker of mighty deeds, may bring out 

songs of praise from your soul today. 

Amen.  

Every blessing, 

The Soul Food team.  

https://www.methodist.org.uk/for-churches/soul-food/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=00go2uv0h_U
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Lord Jesus, who went about doing 
good and  healing all, we ask you to 
bless our friends who are sick. Give 
them the strength in body, courage 
in spirit, and  patience in pain. Let 
them recover their health, so that, 
restored to the  Christian community, 
they may joyfully praise 
Your name, for You live 
and reign for ever and ev-
er.  Amen. 

 

Circuit Prayer Space  

 

Circuit Prayer Space on a Monday morning at 8:30am.   

Val Smith is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: Circuit Prayer Meeting  

Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09 

Meeting ID: 967 1643 4790 

Passcode: 355690 

  

Gracious Father, 
you gave up your Son 

out of love for the world: 
lead us to ponder the                 

mysteries of his passion, 
that we may know eternal 

peace 
through the shedding of 

our Saviour’s blood, 
Jesus Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

The Fifth Sunday of Lent  

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
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Advanced Safeguarding Course 

 

Stephanie Bradley, Assistant District Safeguarding Officer is doing Advanced 
Safeguarding Training in the Telford Circuit on Saturday 24th May 2025, starting 
at 10am at Wellington Methodist Church. 

If you are unsure as to whether you are due to attend a course please  contact 
either your Church Safeguarding Officer or Sharon in the Circuit Office on 01952 
505108. 

Registration will be from 9:30am with a prompt start at 10am, finishing around 
1pm. 

Please book directly with Stephanie  by calling 07494 734 473 or email: 
StephanieBradley@birminghammethodist.org.uk  

Thank you. 

 

 

 

Please get in touch if you have something to share. 

 

Contact: 

circuitsupport@telfordmeth.org.uk 

or 01952 505108 

mailto:StephanieBradley@birminghammethodist.org.uk
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Who Cares? An introduction to pastoral care Registration, Wed 4 Jun 2025 at 19:00 | 
Eventbrite  

Event website link: 

Who Cares? An introduction to pastoral care 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/who-cares-an-introduction-to-pastoral-care-registration-1098782671549?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/who-cares-an-introduction-to-pastoral-care-registration-1098782671549?aff=oddtdtcreator
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Extra-Special All Age Service in July  

  

In July we will have some special visitors to 
our Circuit from Operation Mobilisation.  They 
are offering to lead one All Age Service,                 
engaging all your congregation in what God is 
doing around the world, with an interactive    
programme full of sights, tastes and sounds, 
stories and insights from their personal experiences serving in Asia.   

If you would be interested in hosting this extra-special All Age Service at your church (either in-
stead of a Local Arrangement or your usual All Age Service), please reply to me (Sharon) by 
Thursday 3rd April,  with the following information: 

  

Name of Church:  

Person to contact:  

Contact email address or mobile number (preferably with WhatsApp):  

  

Does your church already have regular All Age Services? Yes/No 

  

Approximately how many children, youth and adults would you normally expect on a typi-
cal Sunday (at your All Age service if you have one)? 

Under 5s:  

Primary School ages:  

Secondary School ages:  

Adults: 

  

Are you open to inviting people from other churches to this service?   Yes/No 

  

If yes, what is your maximum capacity in the church? :  

  

Would you also be able to provide tea/coffee or light refreshments?  Yes/No 

  

Any other comments:  

  

Preferred Date (select one / delete others): 6th July / 13th July / 27th July 

Please note, that they only have capacity to lead ONE service.  The service CAN NOT be 
livestreamed.  If you are interested in hosting, please reply by Thursday 3rd April, so that we 
can confirm location and date for the next Plan.  We will be in contact to discuss service plans 
and arrangements.   

  

 Thank you 
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OUR VISION FOR CHANGE  

Our world needs transformational change. It’s time for the world to hold                
sectors accountable for their role in our environmental crisis while also calling 

for bold, creative, and innovative solutions. This will require action at all                  
levels, from business and investment to city and national government. 

That’s where you come in: As an individual, you yield real power and                        
influence as a consumer, a voter, and a member of a community that can 

unite for change. 

Don’t underestimate your power. When your voice and your actions are united 
with thousands or millions of others around the world, we create a movement 

that is inclusive, impactful, and impossible to ignore. 

Every Earth Day can drive a year of energy, enthusiasm, and commitment to 
create a new plan of action for our planet. 

To find on more please click on the following link: Earth Day 2025 | Activ-
ities & Resources for April 22 - Earth Day  

EARTH ACTION DAY 
The theme for Earth Day 2025 is OUR POWER, OUR PLANET, inviting everyone 

around the globe to unite behind renewable energy, and to triple the global                      
generation of clean electricity by 2030. How? By joining us in Earth Action Day, 
encouraging all to take action—educate, advocate, and mobilize. Pledge an Earth 

Action on social media. Attend/plan/register a local event. Integrate Earth Day             
lessons into your curricula. Donate to support our efforts. Below you’ll find                        

resources (plus quizzes, fact sheets, articles and more) to help you take action 
this Earth Day, April 22nd, and every day. 

https://www.earthday.org/earth-day-2025/
https://www.earthday.org/earth-day-2025/
https://www.earthday.org/our-power-our-planet/
https://www.earthday.org/earth-day-2025/#action
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VOLUNTEERS WANTED 

LEEGOMERY METHODIST CHURCH 

Are looking for volunteers to assist  

With the Children and Young peoples activities at the Church 

 

If you could spare an hour or so on a regular or occasional                   

basis, or know of someone who might be interested 

please contact: 

Shirley via email Shirley.stevens@stevens92.plus.com 

Or  

Rev Roger Dunlop 

roger@telfordmeth.org.uk 

For further information  

mailto:Shirley.stevens@stevens92.plus.com
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Wellington Methodist Church      

 Are having All Age Drop-in Craft              

Sessions on the second Saturday of 

each month.   

The sessions are FREE and start at                      

10am-11:45am.    

You are welcome to drop in any time.   

Everyone is welcome. 

 

Coffee Morning at Cartway                 
Methodist Church, Bridgnorth 
On the 1st Saturday of each  month                      

between 10am –12 midday there is a  
Coffee Morning at Cartway Methodist 

Church.        

     There's going to be a great raffle,.        

 

All are welcome. 
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Wool Wanted 

If anyone has any spare balls of wool they 

don’t need, can you let Sharon (01952 

505108) in the Circuit office know please? 

At Dawley we are making knitted and                      

crocheted blankets for the dementia                  

patients at the Princess Royal Hospital. 

The colourful blankets help patients,             

particularly those with dementia, to find 

their way back to bed more easily – and 

also see the edge of the bed more clearly 

when getting in and out. They also provide 

a more homely feel to the wards.  Thank 

you. 

Calling all knitters: blankets wanted for pa-

tients with dementia – SaTH  

https://www.sath.nhs.uk/news/blankets-wanted/
https://www.sath.nhs.uk/news/blankets-wanted/
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